
Hi Everyone, 
 
No flu like symptoms to report for any residents.  We continue with our respiratory outbreak 
with a few residents in isolation from cold symptoms. 
 
If folks are following us on Facebook and Instagram you are likely seeing what has been going 
on in the home this week if you have checked please do so! 
 
Thank you for the lovely fruit treats!  You know who you are and they were awesome staff 
loved it! 
 
We continue with video/FaceTime conferencing with families.  I need to ask that all families 
arrange facetime and video conferencing through our Recreation Program.  I can appreciate 
that folks want to call our main line and talk to residents directly and for residents that can 
speak over the phone with no assistance please continue with this process.  For residents that 
require the support of staff to have a video conference we really need you to arrange either 
through the Business Office or Recreation Program.  The HCA’s and Nurses are not able to assist 
with this process efficiently as they cannot use their personal phones and they busy caring for 
the residents. Please understand that we are setting up facetime video conferencing for nearly 
50 families as well as other forms of communication and requests.  Thank you very much for 
your anticipated cooperation. 
 
We are fortunate to have one of our church services offer live streaming, we will be doing that 
next week for our residents!  Recreation is working really hard at keeping our residents 
occupied.  Small activities with one or two residents at a time.   
 
The Covid 19 numbers continue to climb.  We have further screening processes in place for our 
front office as well as all shifts to ensure that no one is entering into the facility with any 
symptoms.  Nurses will now prior to the end of their shift stay at the front door to properly 
screen for night shift and early morning shift.  The Business Office will continue to screen all 
other times.  We should have our temperature checks in place by next week. 
 
We have started our meetings with staff about the social distancing that will take place for our 
dining times.  We believe we will go live with these new times and seating next Thursday.   
 
Thank you all for your continued support if you have any questions, comments or concerns 
please feel free to contact myself, Alison or our Business Office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Please see website below for recent updates: 
 
https://www.gov.mb.ca/covid19/ 
 
BE SURE TO FOLLOW, LIKE & SHARE 

Facebook  https://www.facebook.com/Golden-Links-Lodge-PCH-265702143972832/ 

Instagram  https://www.instagram.com/goldenlinkslodgepch/?hl=en 
 

 

Marcy-Lynn Larner 
Chief Executive Officer 

 
GOLDEN LINKS LODGE 
2280 St. Mary’s Road 
Winnipeg, MB. R2N 3Z6 
Marcy-Lynn.Larner@goldenlinks.mb.ca 
www.goldenlinks.mb.ca 
 
Phone 204-257-9947 (Ext. 225) 
Cell 204-232-2801 
 
“Because when you stop and look around this life is pretty amazing” – author unknown 
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